
May 15, 2023 

RE: RS2023-2182 

Proposal No. 2023M-007EN-001

The attached Ordinance  

Mr. President: 

Due to an inadvertent misunderstanding between the applicant and the Department of 

Transportation and Multimodal Infrastructure, what is now being refiled as the attached Ordinance was 

previously incorrectly filed as Resolution No. 2023-2182.  The reason why this was incorrect was that 

the nature of the encroachment, as described in Proposal No. 2023M-007EN-001, was previously 

misunderstood to be an aerial encroachment (permitted to be approved by resolution by Chapter 13.16 

of the Metropolitan Code), whereas, with hindsight, it appears that, in actuality, it is an in-ground 

encroachment, which is required to be approved by ordinance per Section 13.08.030 of the 

Metropolitan Code.   

Unfortunately, this mistake was not discovered until late afternoon on Friday, May 12, 2023, just 

before the close of business, although the applicant needs this ordinance to be heard on first reading at 

the council meeting on May 16, 2023.  Accordingly, please accept this ordinance for late-filing as an 

emergency pursuant to Council Rule of Procedure 13.  Meanwhile, please consider Resolution No. 2023-

2182 to be withdrawn. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

_________________________________ 

Diana Alarcon, Director 

Department of Transportation and Multi-Modal 

Infrastructure 
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